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General Public Comment
Joint meeting City Council and KURA
April 24, 2023
 

Re        THE VIOLATORS COUNCIL AND KURA
 
I object to this meeting and its agenda items as serious violation of law, as KURA is an
illegal entity contravening Idaho Code Title 50 Chapter 20, whose existence and
continuation of is results of deceptive maneuvering on phony claims of “Urban Blight”
in Ketchum which as we all know never existed and were intended to avoid state law
mandating fiscal responsibility in municipalities.
 
Under Idaho Code Chapter 50 Title 10, a municipal corporation in Idaho must obtain
voter approval before incurring any indebtedness, except for short-term loans that are
to be repaid within one year. Any long-term debt, such as bonds, must be approved by
the voters before the municipality can incur that debt. The purpose of this law is to
ensure that municipalities are accountable to their residents within annual operating
budgets and that the residents have a say in how their tax dollars are being used to
finance long-term projects or initiatives. 

The Violators Council and KURA have a better idea: Ignore the law and keep
violating, which sadly is consistent with Ketchum municipal governance since long
before the start of covidScam (“Don’t get any of it on you!), an era of shame during
which this Council gleefully and gravely usurped Idaho Constitution and statutory with
predatory orders of masking choking out and poisoning the masses and with the push
for all to inject the filthy covid needle, over and over again.

In light of all this, many consider the notion that the Violators Council and KURA
could engineer projects to the benefit of the citizenry such as affordable housing to be
a sick joke and an insult and doomed to fail, big-time.

Meanwhile, very serious issues of health and safety face the Ketchum public which The
Violators continue to deny, cover up and cower from.  These have been brought to the
attention of this Council on multiple occasions on the record over the last many years,
to which the response from the Violators has consistently been dead silence, which
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PUBLIC COMMENTS 
  


Please include this in the record of yesterday’s council meeting, as the full content of what I tried to 
get through in my three minutes:  
   
Hello, my name is Jim Hungelmann, Ketchum resident.  
   
I respectfully offer this perspective to address the mayor’s question planted at the Limelight Hotel 
last week - on what is Ketchum /what do we want to be?  
   
Ketchum is a city of 2600 voting residents, really shareholders responsible for our own destiny.   
   
We know we live in rarefied air (non-elite) in every respect and we want to keep it that way.  
   
We want to be free to do our own thing within the bounds of the law and the ordinances and the 
comprehensive planning, and in harmony with our natural surrounds which we clearly understand is 
essential for our survival.   
   
We expect city government to abide by the law and ordinances and comprehensive planning now in 
place, and in harmony with the preservation of nature.  
   
City governance should be simplified/ efficient/ transparent.  No agencies on agencies (eg, KURA, 
KCDC).  Collapse all of that and get it into a straight-line transparent accountability within the 
structure of the city administration.   
   
The fact that any particular item is approved in an annual budget doesn’t mean we continue to 
pursue if it has run its course (e.g., KIC - well intended, but not working so cut it loose).  
   
We know the flow of folks here is inevitable with population pressures and the search for the 
rarified air, which is also economically desirable for us.   
   
We welcome visitors and recognize that to live and work here is tough, as it is everywhere. We don’t 
want to subsidize anything or anyone thinking about coming here that would unfairly pressure and 
create economic hardship for our existing workforce and businesses who make their way here the 
old-fashioned way.   
   
We recognize that what we have here is unlike virtually every other resort-oriented area that has 
scrambled for economic growth and has ended up in a scrambled pile of bodies pushing and 
shoving, with gnashing of teeth all around.   
   
On important issues especially, we work together with and support the other municipalities and 
businesses in the valley.  We especially recognize and support the vital economic and lifestyle 
importance of SV Company for all of us.   
   







Capital investment projects by the city should be carefully planned and monitored with progress 
periodically communicated to assure that we the shareholders are tracking and comfortable before 
new big ones are undertaken.    
   
We want to minimize the tax burden for locals and visitors and challenge the wisdom of continuing 
the one percent LOT as unnecessary and in fact counterproductive to the “rarified air” most 
economically attractive positioning of K/SV.  
   
Sustainability is not just cocktail party chat chat.  We expect the city to promote and encourage full 
understanding of pressing health and welfare issues, especially those that are most threatening and 
controversial, which today include several items brought to your attention in some detail on several 
occasions over the last many months.    
   
1   
Round up the round up (please read what glyphosate is and does and its devastating pervasiveness 
through the food chain)  
   
2   
Stop 5G fast (10x current radiation and here comes the surveillance state)   
   
3    
Government forced/sponsored vaccine injections of children and others (permanent irreversible 
damage to our most vulnerable)   
   
4   
Strip search the elephant in the sky - the geo-engineering/ weather warfare that we all know about 
going on right up there in our skies but are afraid ever to discuss.  
   
On these and other important issues, we expect City council leadership to arrange professionally 
assisted public discourse and debate - in the process modeling for our children democratic free 
speech and independent thinking and inquiry.  
   
The fact that an issue may involve the US government does not give us comfort nor require we 
acquiesce in any of its lunacies.  So sad to say but too often on the important stuff, we have been 
badly burned so as not to trust good old Uncle.  We can and must work with other municipalities 
around the country who are taking courageously proactive approaches to these issues.   
   
City government must welcome formal and informal interaction with We the shareholder citizenry, 
and when concepts and ideas and questions are raised, there must be respectful and professional 
follow up.   
   
The Council should continually reach out to engage the considerable intelligence and diverse 
capabilities of all of the shareholder citizenry, most of whom today are on the sidelines – 
intimidated, discouraged and no longer interested.  The one-shot, 180 second rapid fire at the CC 
meetings is quite insulting and unprofessional, almost impossible for those who struggle with age 
and health issues, and an exceptionally poor model for citizen participation.  







   
Thank you.   


	   
  
  







many take as admission of Guilty as Charged.  For example, please see the public
initiatives requested in the attached Public Comment made to this Council in October
2019 after this Mayor and Council push for approval of The Ketchum “Tribute” (!)
Hotel met with such fierce public opposition. 

It seems that for many years now, the Ketchum public has been on to the stumbled
track record and designs of The Ketchum Violators.    

I urge the Mayor and Council to reverse engines and to reinstate the rule of law:
Immediately collapse KURA and return project management to voter scrutiny and
approval.

 

Thank you.

 

Jim Hungelmann

Ketchum 


